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on the Audit of the Financial Statements Dhaka-1212
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Opinion

We have audited the consolidated financial statements of the “Management and Resources
Development Initiative (MRDI)” [the Organization) which comprise the Consolidated
Statement of Financial Position as at 30 June 2023 and Consolidated Statement of
Comprehensive Income and Consolidated Statement of Receipts and Payments for the year

then ended, and notes to the financial statements including a summary of significant
accounting policies.

In our opinion, the accompanying financial statements give true and fair view of the
financial position of the organization as at 30 June 2023, and its financial performance and
its Receipts and Payments for the year then ended in accordance with International
Financial and Reporting Standards (IFRSs).

Basis for Opinion

We conducted our audit in accardance with International Standards on Auditing (ISAs). Our
responsibilities under those standards are further described in the Auditors’ Responsibilities
for the Audit of the Financial Statements section of our report. We are independent of the
company in accordance with the International Ethics Standards Board for Accountants’
Code of Ethics for Professional Accountants (IESBA Code), and we have fulfilled our other
ethical responsibilities in accordance with the IESBA Code and the Institute of Chartered
Accountants of Bangladesh (ICAB) Bye Laws. We believe that the audit evidence we have
obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our opinion.

Material Uncertainty Related to Going Concern

We draw attention to Note-10 and Note-29 in the financial statements, which indicate that
the capital fund of the organization has become negative to Taka 2,019,610 os of 30 June
2023 due to shortage of income over expenditure for Taka 2,604,635 during the year ended
30 June 2023 as a long-term impact of Covid 19 pandemic which cast doubt on the
company’s ability to continue os going concern. However, as stated in Note-29, the
uncertainty exists can be overcome by the management through future fund flow. Qur
opinion is not modified in respect of this matter.
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